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1. The awards spreadsheet was circulated but no nominations were identified.

2. Jeff Nelson will put together a self nomination for Switchgear to the Technical Council, Technical Committee Award.

3. Honorary Members – Mietek has confirmed that he has letter templates to invite those nominated, both to the member direct and to the family of those deceased. John Leach nominated Chris Ranjan as an Honorary Member with unanimous agreement.

4. Transactions Technical Papers – Jeff Nelson acknowledge that there had been some delays and that he would follow up and try to improve resonse.

5. Fellows Nominations – Steve Lambert reported that he has 3 for review.

6. Technical Presentations

In addition to those potential future presentations identified in the agenda Carlos Cruz – System Restoration after Katrina, was mentioned as interesting following the presentation to the Utility Group.  
Roy Alexander on Capacitor Switching.
There was discussion of the possibility of the committee paying for travel expenses and providing accommodation, through the possible use of comp rooms.  There was general agreement that this was appropriate in order to ensure good quality of presentations.

This was prompted by a request from Dave Peelo who would present the following that was understood to be very interesting:
Title: Current Interruption Using High Voltage Air-Break Disconnect Switches.

The presentation explains the electrical nature of breaking transformer magnetizing, capacitive and loop currents and the behaviour and characteristics of the associated free burning arcs in order to achieve current interruption. Past and present practice in this regard tends to based on the so-called arc reach approach of Andrews, Janes and Anderson (AIEE Transactions 1950), which practice was actually endorsed by the Switchgear Committee of 1966. This approach is shown to be questionable for a number of reasons that will be discussed in detail. The presentation includes a large number of video clips and absolutely no arc equations.

I would be willing to attend an upcoming Switchgear Meeting and make the presentation on the basis that my airfare and hotel costs are reimbursed. I will assume other incidental costs. However, I want to make it clear up front that the presentation material is copyrighted by a number of parties and no copies of the presentation or any part of it  will be provided to anyone. 

The presentation itself takes about 2.5 hours and up to 3.5 hours or more in total when question time is included.

7. The group was reminded about the programs that qualify for PDH.  It was also mentioned that some States allow participation in the Switchgear meeting to claim PDH, while others do not.

8. The subcommittee members were appraised on the need for improvement in posting Minutes on our web site.

9. There were no items of new business and the meeting adjourned.

Keith Gray 
